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Nine Patch Newsletter 
September, 2022                                Woodstock Quilt Guild  

Website: http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com  

2022 – 2022 Executive: 
President -  Janet Melanson 
Vice President - Krysten Davis  
Past President -  Sandy Corey 
Registrar -   Jolene Clark 
Secretary -  Ann Grant  
Treasurer -  Ellen Armour 
 
Committees: 
Booking Instructors -  Ellen Armour 
Cat Bed Donations -  Jane Carlisle   
CQA Guild Rep - Sandy Corey 
Community Quilts -  Susan Smith 
Fat Quarter Draw - Jennifer Allison    
Legacy -  
Library -  Colleen McKee  
Newsletter -   Trisha Robinson   
Phone Committee - Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson   
Photography -  
Program -   Janet Wright   
Refreshments -     
Retreat -   Janet Wright & Diane Scott   
Senior’s quilting - Trisha Robinson    
Sunshine -      Linda McAffee 
Super Saturday -  Nancy London  
Web Site -  Jolene Clark    
 
WQG e-mail address:    woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 
(Make sure you are getting your messages and notifications of Guild activity) 
 
President’s Message: 
I hope everyone had a great summer and are eager to get back to quilting. We hope we will be able to 

have a full year of meetings and already have two teachers scheduled to come in October. A great 

retreat is also coming so I hope your sewing machine is tuned up and ready to go. I am excited to see 

everyone again. Janet Melanson  

 
 

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
mailto:woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com
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 Agenda: 
 
- Call to Order 

-Welcome Guests and new members 

-Correspondence 

-Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter 

-Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter 

-Business arising from the minutes 

-Approval of treasurer report, as published in newsletter 

-New Business 

-Approval of committee reports, as published in newsletter 

-Quilt Show Report 

-Senior’s Quilting 

-Library 

-Retreat 

-Instructors 

-Upcoming Events 

-Any other Business 

-Program 

-Show and Tell 

-Fabric Draw 

-Adjournment 

 

- Break will be at 8.00p.m. 

 
WOODSTOCK QUILT GUILD 

Minutes, June 6, 2022 
Meeting Called to Order 7:02pm 
Opening Remarks and Welcome 
 
Janet Wright welcomed all and Shianne, who came with Jolene Clark. Also two additions to the agenda -
certificates and Janet M. speaking. 
 
Correspondence 
Thank you from Janet Wright. 
 
Approval of Agenda as published in June 2022 Newsletter with the additions  
Moved by Jolene Clark, seconded by Colleen McKee. Motion Approved 
 
Approval of May Minutes as published in June 2022 Newsletter  
Moved by Janet Melanson, seconded by Ellen Armour.  Motion Approved 
 
Business from Minutes - None 
 
Approval of Treasurer’s report as published in June 2022 Newsletter. 
Moved by Kim Reeleder, seconded by Anne Grant.  Motion Approved 
 
New Business – Janet Melanson (new President after June) 
Called on people to fill committee jobs. 



3 
 

Community Quilts – Susan Smith 
Fat Quarter Draw – Jennifer Allison  
Web Site – Jolene Clark 
Phone Committee – Linda Markey and Terry Dickinson 
Refreshments – none 
Photographer – none 
Library – Colleen McKee 
Program – Janet Wright 
Instructors – Ellen Armour 
Retreat – Janet Wright and Diane Scott 
Legacy – none 
Super Saturday – Nancy London 
Cat Beds – Jane Carlisle 
Newsletter – Trisha Robinson 
 
Masks – to be worn at September meeting. 
Moved by Kim Reeleder, seconded by Diane Scott.  Motion approved. 
 
Approval of Committee Reports as published in June 2022 Newsletter 
Moved by Ellen Kee, seconded by Linda McAffee.  Motion Approved 
Senior Quilting – Session for June 7 cancelled. No more until September. 
 
Library – 1 new book.  5 books to be turned in! 
 
Retreat (June) – Show up!  There is a fabric challenge can’t wait to see what everyone has made.  
Instructors – Modern quilting – looking to bring someone to come in.  Sharida coming in October for 
Stormy Seas table runner.  Trying to get Charlotte to bring in pattern. 
 
Upcoming Events – Keswick Quilt Show in September. 
 
Membership Awards presented to all those as posted in the June 2022 Newsletter. 
 
Program – Judy Boyd/Bev Ketch 
Everyone who made Bee/Flower Blocks names were put in for a draw.  There were enough blocks for 
two people to get some.  The winners were Trisha Robinson and Diane Scott. 
 
All those that participated and brought their Snow Globe, Mystery or Celtic Knot received a fat quarter. 
And those that did all three received an additional fat quarter. 
 
SHOW AND TELL 
 
Fat Quarter Draw 
Ellen Kee, Bonnie Sproul and Bonnie Stokes 
 
Meeting Adjourned 7:59pm 

 



4 
 

Treasurer’s Report:

 
 

     
 

 

Treasurer's Report 

Submitted by Kim Reeleder 

Balance May 26, 2022 15,305.22$         

Income:

FQ Draw 68.00$                 

Quilt Show 50.00$                 

Total Income 118.00$               

Expenses: Office 13.50$                 

FQ Draw 22.34$                 

Membership 34.50$                 

Total Expenses (70.34)$               

Balance August 31, 2022 15,352.88$         

Actual 

2017/2018

Actual 

2018/2019

Actual 

2019/2020

Proposed 

2020/2021

Actual 

2020/2021

Proposed 

2021/2022

Actual 

2021/2022

Proposed 

2022/2023

REVENUE

Membership 1,890.00     2,030.00     1,957.08     1,800.00    1,550.00     1,800.00    1,480.00     1,500.00    

Fabric Draw 1,095.05     1,093.00     591.52        1,000.00    -              1,000.00    362.80        1,000.00    

Quilt Show -              6,110.00     -              -             -              6,000.00    6,677.74     

Instructors 420.00        1,515.00     900.00        750.00       -              750.00       750.00       

TOTAL REVENUE 3,405.05     10,748.00   3,448.60     3,550.00    1,550.00     9,550.00    8,520.54     3,250.00    

EXPENSES

Chair of Words Person 28.75          -              -              -             -              -             

Community Quilts 215.95        448.19        141.47        600.00       -              600.00       165.76        600.00       

CQA Membership 60.38          60.38          60.38         69.00          75.00         75.90          76.00         

Fabric Draw 310.71        337.90        328.80        400.00       -              400.00       73.38          400.00       

Gathering of the guilds -              -              -              -             -              -             

Retreat Instructors 500.00       

Instructors 858.90        1,184.00     1,176.73     2,500.00    -              2,500.00    2,000.00    

Insurance (CQA) 179.40        179.40        265.10        265.10       291.50        325.00       350.00       

Legacy -              -              300.00        884.77       -              884.77       884.77       

Library 492.42        603.31        637.80        600.00       -              600.00       393.66        600.00       

Membership 829.80        183.29        242.45        300.00       -              300.00       68.66          1,000.00    

Miscellaneous 25.00          -              -              50.00         -              50.00         127.60        50.00         

Office 50.69          52.00          101.55        125.00       54.00          125.00       54.00          125.00       

Program 404.99        352.84        277.08        600.00       -              600.00       210.56        600.00       

Quilt Show 2,283.40     3,206.87     -              -             -              3,000.00    2,118.65     

Quilt Racks 1,750.00     -              3,500.00    -              3,500.00    1,750.00     1,750.00    

Refreshments 74.25          118.42        104.19        200.00       -              200.00       19.96          200.00       

Rent 400.00        400.00        400.00        500.00       -              500.00       500.00        500.00       

Sunshine 64.40          77.05          30.00          100.00       -              100.00       60.65          100.00       

TOTAL EXPENSES 6,218.66     8,953.65     4,065.55     10,685.25  414.50        13,759.77  5,618.78     9,735.77    

2022/2023 Notes

Woodstock Quilt Guild Proposed budget 2022/2023

Current bank balance available $15352.88

Legacy - $884.77 previously allocated by motion - reduce amount by what is spent each year

Membership budget increased to $1000 for new directory

Miscellaneous for last year includes $100 donation to Villa Madonna
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Instructor’s Report: 
I have invited Sherida Giddings to teach the Judy Niemeyer method of paper- piecing to the 

October WQG Retreat.    Beside teaching at the retreat she will also be teaching the Compass 

Rose table runner on Tuesday October 4th from 9am - 3pm at St. Gertrude's Hall here in 

Woodstock.  The cost for members will be $20 for the class + $28 for the pattern.   

For non-members the cost will be $40 for the class + $28 for the pattern.  I will be collecting 
these fees at the September 12th, guild meeting.   
  
I have also invited Paul Legere to teach us a modern quilt in late October BUT I need to know 
now how many people are interested.  I do not know the cost yet or the exact date (waiting on 
his reply).  Photo of this project is attached. 
 
Ellen Armour (ellenarmour63@yahoo.com) 
 

 
 
Super Saturday Report: 

• September 17th   Harvest fall hallowe’en Table runner.                              

• October 22nd      Wheelchair quilt with pockets.  

• November 19th   Stack & whack led by Janet Melanson 
Time:  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Doors open at 8:30 a.m.,  
Location: St. Gertrude’s Catholic church hall.  
Bring your own snacks and a lunch, Tea and Coffee will be available.  You can either participate in the 
project offered by the committee or bring your own project(s) to work on. 
Cost for the day is $10.00 (to cover the room rental).  At least 10 quilters are needed to make each 
Super Saturday happen.  E-mail Nancy London with your participation at 
(nancylondon1959@gmail.com),  (392 0006) or let her know at the September 11th Guild meeting.   

 
Library Report: 
 
Welcome to the library.  As you know our library has grown over the years and will continue to grow, 
but our storage space is limited.  We will be having a book sale periodically to help make space for the 
new books.  Please let me know if there are any books you are looking for to add to our collection and I 
will try to get them. As well, please return any books from last year.   
Thanks, Colleen McKee 

 
Program: 
 
It’s a MYSTERY!! 
Program will be hosting a mystery quilt this year. I am giving you Sept and October to gather your 
supplies. First clue will be in November newsletter.  
Are you one of those quilters that have a jelly roll in your stash and you have no idea what to do with 
it?? Use it here. If you do not Andrea is bringing her store, The Quilting Shed, to the October 
meeting!!!!!!! 

mailto:ellenarmour63@yahoo.com
mailto:nancylondon1959@gmail.com
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It would also be beneficial to have half square triangles (finishing at 2 ½”) on a roll or Thangles. 
 
Fabric Requirements:  
4 ½ yards of background 
1 ½ yards of contrasting fabric (contrast to background and strips)  
40 2 ½” strips width of fabric (should have some color variations) 
¾ yard for binding (should match contrasting fabric)  
This beauty will finish out around 85” x 75” 
Janet W  
OCTOBER MEETING: COME EARLY Andrea Rennick is bringing her quilt shop to us. She will be set up for 
the October 3rd meeting at 6pm.  Meeting starts at 7 so come early to shop! 

 
Program, Block of the Month Project: 
 
WQG 2022 True Blue Block of the Month featuring Riley Blake’s Confetti Cotton Solids 

As part of Program for the 2022-2023 guild season, Janet has asked each of the local quilt shops to 

participate in some way.  I was asked to organize a Block of the Month.  I hope you enjoy the process of 

constructing this quilt top with friends and love the finished product as much as I do!  Please see details 

below: 

True Blue Block of the Month Quilt - Finished size: Approx 70 x 90” 

September 2022- April 2023, there will be two block patterns released per month in the newsletter and 

posted to the guild Facebook page.  During the months of May-June 2023, a bonus block and the setting 

block/finishing instructions (including an alternative setting) will be released in the same manner.  Each 

month, video tutorials will also be posted to the guild Facebook page. 

Fabric requirements: 

1 yard Bleached Denim 

1.25 yards Cadet 

1.5 yards Cornflower 

1.5 yards Oxford 

2 yards Pebble (includes binding) 

6.75 yards Cloud 

Backing (approx.):  5.5 yards of 43” wide OR 2.25 yards of 108” wide 

 

Riley Blake Confetti Cotton Solid Kits, including 14 yards of fabric, are available for purchase from 

Buttermilk Creek Quilts for $165 + tax.  The kit includes all fabric required for construction of the quilt 

top and binding, as well as printed patterns for all 17 blocks and the finishing/setting instructions.  

I am pleased to offer the premium solids for this project at just $11.50/yard.  If you’ve never used Riley 

Blake fabric before, it’s lovely to work with and the quality is top-notch!  I would also be more than 

happy to assist anyone who would like to hand-select fabrics for this project, perhaps in batiks or an 

alternative colour way.  Of course, you are also welcome to use fabrics from your stash.  If you would 

like to purchase a kit for delivery at our September meeting or have any questions, feel free to reach out 

to me at 392-0912 or kjdavis@live.ca.   

September Blocks 

mailto:kjdavis@live.ca
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1. Daisy Chain (designed by 

LoriHolt): https://www.rileyblakedesigns.com/assets/images/sewalongs/RBDBlockChallenge/2022/Daisy

Chain.pdf 

2. Autumn Leaf (designed by Kristy Lea): 

https://www.rileyblakedesigns.com/assets/images/sewalongs/RBDBlockChallenge/2022/AutumnLeaf.p

df 

Happy sewing! 

Krystyn Davis 

Buttermilk Creek Quilts 

109 Curtis Rd, Florenceville-Bristol 

(506) 392-0912 

 

WQG Retreats: 

• October 6 – 9, 2022 (Special Guest Instructor – Sherida Giddings) 

• October 19 – 22, 2023 (new Hostess’ needed) 

• October 3 – 7, 2024 

• October 2 – 6, 2025 
Retreat Report: 
Due to the cancellation of our fall retreat, we held our retreat in the spring at the Villa Madonna.  23 

people attended the retreat from June 9th - 12th.  We had a great time playing the dice game with 3 

winners of fat quarters.  We had sent everyone a piece of fabric to make something.  We voted on our 

favorites with three prizes given out.  Then we auctioned off the products and raised $642.00 and donated 

it to the villa.  We also donated $410.00 to the kitchen staff for a tip.  The Villa was paid $6622.00 for the 

retreaters.  

We are now planning our fall retreat.  We arrive Oct 6th, Thursday morning after 9 am.  We leave Sunday 

after lunch.  Please note Thanksgiving is Monday.  The price for the retreat itself will now be $335.00 for 

the entire time. Sherida Giddings, certified Quiltworx Judy Niemeyer instructor is attending the entire 

time.  Her fee will be about $40 per retreater, possible less for guild members going.  We are doing 

another fabric challenge as well as we will be playing the dice game for FQ's.  We currently have 15 

people signed up to go.  We can have 42 max.  WQG members are priority for sign up and if there is 

more room, non-members can come.  I currently have a waiting list for non-members.  Sign up is thru 

Janet W at wsnapo@hotmail.com.  

Quilt Retreat Dates 

• October 6- 9, 2022 Special Guest  
•   October 19 -22, 2023 (new hostess needed)  
•   October 3-7, 2024  
• October 2-6, 2025 

• Sept 17- 10, 2026 

• Sept 30 - Oct 3, 2027 

Thank you 

Diane Scott  &  Janet Wright 

 

……..Retreat update….. 

The time has come.  Sign up for the fall retreat is finally here.  Retreat is at the Villa 
Madonna http://villamadonna.ca/  as usual.  If you need directions, please find them on their 

https://www.rileyblakedesigns.com/assets/images/sewalongs/RBDBlockChallenge/2022/DaisyChain.pdf
https://www.rileyblakedesigns.com/assets/images/sewalongs/RBDBlockChallenge/2022/DaisyChain.pdf
https://www.rileyblakedesigns.com/assets/images/sewalongs/RBDBlockChallenge/2022/AutumnLeaf.pdf
https://www.rileyblakedesigns.com/assets/images/sewalongs/RBDBlockChallenge/2022/AutumnLeaf.pdf
mailto:wsnapo@hotmail.com
http://villamadonna.ca/
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website.  We arrive Thursday morning after 9 am.  We leave Sunday after lunch.  Please note 
Thanksgiving is Monday.   
Sherida Giddings, is a certified Quiltworx Judy Niemeyer teacher from Ottawa.  She will be at the retreat 
the entire time.  She will be doing demos all weekend on different paper piecing techniques and can 
help with any Quiltworx project.  If you need a project, you can contact her as well 
(sherida_giddings@yahoo.ca).   
We feel this retreat is going to fill up fast.  We have room for 42.  We currently have 15 signed up to 
go.    We have opened the retreat up to guild members and then others if room.  We will have a 
cancelation list.  So, if you wish to go, please let me know asap (wsnapo@hotmail.com).  You all have a 
couple weeks to get signed up before we open it up to non-guild members. 
I have been going to retreat at the Villa for around 15 years for the same price.  They have now decided 
to adjust their prices.  The price for the retreat itself will now be $335.00 for the entire time.  That is a 
ten dollar a day raise (and about time I say).   
Each retreater will be chipping in to pay for our teacher.  The cost will be around $40 for the entire 
time.  The guild has proposed giving the retreat some funds.  If that is approved by membership, 
Woodstock Quilt Guild members will receive a reduction on the teacher cost.    Both costs will be 
collected at the retreat in cash.   

 

We are also doing a fabric challenge.  Please see Diane at the meeting and she will give you a piece of 
fabric.  You may add anything else to this fabric and make something, anything.  We will be doing a 
silent auction during the retreat.  The funds raised will be donated to the Villa.  We raised over $600 at 
the last retreat. 
So, if you wish to come, please contact us.   
Thanks  
Janet W and Diane S 

 
Sunshine Report: 
“Thinking of You” cards sent to Sandy Corey and Trisha Robinson.  

Linda McAffee 

Upcoming quilt shows in the province: 
Keswick Ridge Quilt Show September 23, 24, 2022 
KV Quilt Show (St John’s) September 23, 24, 2022 
Juniper Quilt Show – October 15, 2022 – Community Centre 

 
Registrar’s Report: 
2022-2023 membership dues will be collected at the September meeting.  Dues remain at $20.00.  Cash 
and cheques are accepted.  The registration binder will be available to check the information on your 
registration is up-to-date and accurate.   
If you are not able to make the September meeting, membership dues will be collected in October, 
November and December.  Regardless of when you join the amount will be $20.00. 
Hoping to see you in September and remember to wear a mask. 
Jolene Clark 

 
Community Quilts Report: 
Community quilts has received a donation of batting and materials from a couple donors over the 

summer. 

We will have quilt kits ready for those interested at the September meeting.  

We look forward to this new year of providing quilts to those in our community that may need that little 

bit of comfort.Susan Smith 

mailto:sherida_giddings@yahoo.ca
mailto:wsnapo@hotmail.com
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Senior’s Quilting Report: 
 
Quilting with the seniors at Riverside Court will begin again in September.  The first date is Tuesday, 
September 27th, 2022, at 1:00 p.m., in the dining area of the main floor.  At least 2 to 3 volunteers are 
needed to assist and quilt with the seniors.  If you are interested, please contact Trisha Robinson at 
(trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net) or call at 328 6878.   You can also sign up at our September meeting. 
 
This event is usually completed by 2:00 p.m., and we are always invited to tea /coffee with the seniors if 
we have time.  Masks are required.  Please consider donating some of your time to this worthwhile 
activity. 
Trisha R.  

 
5” Charm Swap 

 PLEASE, I NEED MORE PARTICIPANTS.  

Choose a good quality fabric that is in the guidelines, preferably pre washed. Square up. Cut one 5” strip 

from the width of fabric. Cut off all selvages. Sub cut into eight 5” squares. Set one aside for yourself. 

Place 7 charms into a zip-loc bag and place your name and the name of the swap in or on the bag. ie 

Janet W blue. You may do multiple sets (up to 3) within each section, but each set must be a different 

fabric. Only good quality fabric cut accurately. You may turn in the whole year at once if you wish also.  

Sept – pastel - all over color is pastel, prints allowed, lights only  

Oct – green - all over color is green, prints allowed, lights to darks  

Nov – red - all over color is red, prints allowed, lights to darks  

Dec – gray - all over color is gray, prints allowed, lights to darks  

Thank you, 

 Janet W. 

Call for help: 
Help needed for Sanctuary House Women’s Shelter.  If you can, please bring an item to our guild 
meetings in September and October. 
The message below explains: 
We are looking to the community once again for help. For the last 3 months, we have had a very full 
house, and where there's people, there needs to be food.  
 
When women come to us for shelter, they come knowing that everything will be provided - laundry 
soap, food in the pantry, toiletries in the bathroom, feminine products for that "time of month", 
cleaning supplies, etc.  Providing all of these essential items is the least that we can do, especially when 
some are having to escape. 
 

Thank you for your consideration      
Bonnie Sproull (for the guild)] 
 

 
 

mailto:trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

